
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

  

Green Bay Strikers President Steve 

Daavateli stops for a photo- op 

Ref Trainer Tom Keil signs up referees for 

the 2012 Soccer Season. 

Green Bay Striker Board members ready themselves for registration 

of east side recreational soccer players and coaches. The Green Bay 

Strikers are Northeast WI largest recreational soccer club. 

GB Striker players/ volunteers help sell the AWSC shirts. Abbi & Bobbi 

Briggs, Val Jankowski, Cassie Wygle and Blake Schweiner 
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Some of the building committee reworked the plans for 

the Arnie Wolff Sports Complex. Ken Paluch, an 

experienced mason, gives valuable expert advice to the 

construction plan. The committee values his extensive 

construction experience. The Green Bay Strikers value 

his soccer coaching skills. 

Russ Reynolds contemplates key design features and works with 

our project manager Katrine Wygle as we finalize the plans and 

make them fit the clubs needs along with the GB Park Departments 

and state code requirements. This month the committee worked 

with Park Planner Dan Ditscheit. Color and aesthetics were 

determined.    

AWSCAT Building 

Committee in Action 

2012 

The building committee is meeting at least twice a month. The shovels go into the ground in April and the concession 

building is scheduled to open mid- June. This is a very aggressive schedule which is reliant on the help of volunteers like 

you to make it happen. We are hoping that the weather will be our friend. Like any building project it relies on the 

schedules of services, availability of materials, and financial resources. The goal has been to raise $40,000 for the basic 

materials and services that have to be paid for. The rest of the project is dependent on the diligent support of parents, 

players, elected officials, GB Parks personnel, the fire dept. and other community minded citizens. The Strikers and the 

Kickers are the backbone, of the movement not only because of the obvious need, but their determination to move 

towards an even brighter future for soccer in Green Bay.  

Our project manager is Katrine Wygle. She and Joe Westberg have been working with the architect to iron out the needed 

changes. City building codes, health inspector input and the strict requirements of the Green Bay Parks and Recreational 

Department were important elements to consider before we could even look at what might work for our organization. 

The three month long process of developing a detailed sales list and business plan was submitted in January to the Green 

Bay Strikers Board so they could work through any changes they desire to provide a profitable and efficient means to run 

the building when it is completed. 

We are always looking for volunteers to help at certain parts of the project. Please take time to look over the project 

calendar. If you have time on one of the upcoming weekends or for even a committee meeting we would be glad to have 

you. We do have some age requirements as well as concerns for proper safety gear and safety observations at the work 

site. For this reason we do ask you to contact Katrine Wygle, the project manager, or Dave Winzenreid, volunteer 

coordinator and assistant coordinator of the AWSCAT or Marty Briggs, AWSCAT co-coordinator. We will be happy to set 

you up with the proper team leaders. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Abbi took time out from helping man the 

Arnie Wolff Sports Complex table at the 

Strikers soccer registrations to pose next to 

one of Gandrud’s extremely cool cars. The 

t-shirt she is wearing is only available now 

through ordering on the Arnie Wolff Sports 

Complex website or at special Striker events 

where we have them. They are going fast. 

The T-shirts are selling for $10 and the Polo 

shirts are $20. What is left will go on sale at 

the concession stand when it opens. 100% 

of the sales will go to building the soccer 

complex, thanks in part by the generous 

donation by the Green Bay Fire Fighters. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

We are approaching $30,000. In order to build the concession building we 
need to get to our goal of $40,000. Anything you can do to help us reach 
this goal will be appreciated. The plaque is designed to honor larger gifts. 
The bricks are to help us reach our goal with smaller gifts and yet give 
recognition for this as well. Every gift is appreciated. The many hours of 
volunteers working at the Packer Games have helped us get to this point. 
Your help this spring will help us get the building completed. If you know of 
any business that will be able to help us, please let Marty Briggs, Dave 
Winzenreid or Matt Gage know. It is important that we meet our spring 
building deadlines.   

 

We Are Looking For More People to Help Us Fill Up This 
Plaque On The Building 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2012 Updates to the Arnie Wolff Sports 

Complex are highlighted in yellow. 

I have attached our busy schedule for this 

spring. 



AWSCAT February Newsletter 2012 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Follow us on our website: http://arniewolffsc.weebly.com/ 

Follow us on our Facebook page:  http://www.facebook.com/pages/Support-The-Arnie-Wolff-

Sports-Complex-Effort-Green-Bay-WI/120771311300341?ref=nf 

Email us at: arniewolffsc@gmail.com 

Phone Contact: Call Marty Briggs at 920-469-4353 

Assistant team coordinator & volunteer coordinator: Dave Winzenried at 920- 737-9285 

Building Project Manager: Katrine Wygle at 920- 469-6892 

 

 

                                

                            

Special thanks to all who purchased the  

67 shirts during the soccer registrations, 

 for the several brick sales and the volunteers 

 who signed up to help us. It is your help 

 that will make this complex a  

reality Green Bay can be proud of! 
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